SPECIAL MEETING OF THE MOUNT PENN BOROUGH COUNCIL
November 13, 2023

Mount Penn Borough Council met in a Special Meeting on November 13, 2023. President
Goodman brought the meeting to order at 6:30 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance. Responding
to roll call were, President Troy Goodman and Council Members: Rick Lombardo, Roger Stief,
Jim Cocuzza, Christine Dise, and Michael Kindlick. Also, in attendance were, Solicitor Tom
Klonis, Assistant Secretary Elva Luz, Crystal Johnson, Christeena Hauck, and guest Hunter L.
Abhrens.

IV. AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION: None.

V. RECOMMENDATION FROM THE PERSONNEL COMMITTEE
1. Roger Stief reported the Personnel Committee met on November 6, 2023, to
interview Hunter Ahrens for the Borough Administrator position. This position will transition to
the newly created Borough Manager as soon as the ordinance is advertised and adopted. Hunter
was present to meet the board and answer any questions.
2. The personnel committee is in the process of finalizing the Borough Manager
ordinance.

VI. EXECUTIVE SESSION
At 6:39 PM President Goodman called for an Executive Session to discuss
personnel. At 6:58 PM Regular Session resumed.

Michael Kindlick made the motion to hire Hunter Ahrens as the Office
Administrator at a salary of $32.00 per hour not to exceed 40 hours per week beginning
November 16, 2022, seconded by Rick Lombardo. All were in favor.

VII. ADJOURNMENT
Roger Stief made the motion for adjournment at 7:02 PM, seconded by Christine
Dise. The motion carried unanimously.

The Workshop Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 21, 2023, at 7:30
PM.

Respectfully Submitted,
Chwisteena Hauck



